

RECEIVED

April 17, 2014

APR 2 1 2014

HEALTH FACILITIES & SERVICES REVIEW BOARD

Mr. Mike Constantino
Supervisor, Project Review
Illinois Health Facilities and Service Review Board
525 West Jefferson, 2nd floor
Springfield, Illinois 62761

RE: Maryville Behavioral Health Hospital Application 14-011

Dear Mr. Constantino:

Please find enclosed two (2) newly-received, original copies of Impact Statements on the Discontinuation of Maryville Behavioral Health Hospital received by Maryville Academy as of April 17, 2014. I have previously sent you seven (7) Impact Statements. Thus, we have received a total of nine (9) statements. I observed tenth Impact Statement on the IHFSRB website from Lurie Children's Hospital of Chicago which you received directly. I will continue to forward any new Impact Statements that I receive.

Sincerely,

Randall E. Roberts J.D. CHC Compliance Officer

1

cc: Clare Connor Ranalli, McDermott, Will & Emery

all E. Boberts

Executive Director

Sr. Catherine M. Ryan, O.S.F.

Associate Executive Director

Cheryl M. Heyden

Des Plaines, IL

Maryville Des Plaines Campus Administrative Offices Golf Academy

Jen School

St. George Program

St. Martin de Porres Program

St. Vincent de Paul Program

Special Events and Sports Complex Maryville Behavioral Health Hospital

Bartlett, IL

Maryville Eisenberg Campus Casa Cariño Program Casa Imani Program Casa Salama Program

Chicago, IL

Maryville Center for Children Children's Healthcare Center Crisis Nursery Maryville John and Mary Madden Shelter

Maryville Catholic Youth Organization (CYO)

Catholic Charities
The Archdiocese of Chicago





March 31, 2014

Joseph Nova, Psy.D. Maryville Academy 1150 North River Road Des Plaines, IL 60016

Dear Dr. Novak,

We are in receipt of your letter dated, March 21, 2014, informing us of the unfortunate decision Maryville must make to discontinue operations of the facility effective June 15, 2014. We want to express our appreciation for contacting us and we want to reiterate that our excellent clinical programs, our professional staff and our distinguished and specialized Medical Staff will be happy to assist in responding to the needs of many of the patients you have served.

Again, thank you for the opportunity to serve your patients. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at 773-413-1800.

Sincerely.

Steven Airhart, CEO

Hartgrove Behavioral Health System



April 8, 2014

Randall Roberts, Compliance Officer Maryville Academy 1150 N. River Road Des Plaines, Illinois 60016

Re: Impact Statement/Discontinuation of Maryville Behavioral Health Hospital

J. Te Carli

Dear Mr. Roberts:

Thank you for your recent communication regarding Maryville's intent to discontinue. While Weiss Memorial Hospital does operate a geriatric psychology unit, we are unable to accommodate adolescents, age 3 through 21.

Thanks again for the notification and we wish you the best in seeking alternative facilities for your patient population.

Sincerely,

Anthony J. Tedeschi, MD

CEO, Weiss Memorial Hospital